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SUBJECT

AN ORDINANCE approving and adopting the collective bargaining agreement negotiated by and between King County and Washington State Council of County and City Employees, Council 2, Local 2084-SC (Superior Court - Staff (Wages Only)) representing employees in the superior court; and establishing the effective date of said agreement.

SUMMARY

The proposed ordinance would approve a new three -year collective bargaining agreement (CBA) with the ASFCME, Washington State Council of County and City Employees, Council 2, working for Superior Court. The agreement covers wages only. Superior Court has already bargained working conditions in a separate agreement. The CBA runs from January 1, 2010 through December 31, 2012. 

The Bargaining Unit at a Glance 

There are 104 employees in the bargaining unit, working in the Superior Court.  The employees provide the county’s full range of juvenile probation services.  The majority of the bargaining unit employees are classified as Juvenile Probation Counselors.

Consistency with Labor Policies 

The proposed CBA appears consistent with the County’s adopted labor policies, with the exception of having completed negotiations for a successor contract before the expiration of the previous contract.

Performance Evaluations 

Bargaining unit employees receive regular performance appraisals.

Interest (Binding) Arbitration

The unit is not eligible for interest arbitration.

NEW CONTRACT PROVISIONS 

Cost of Living Adjustment & Reopener for 2011 and 2012
The agreement calls for a cost of living (COLA) increase of 90 percent of the CPI-W, September to September.  There is a floor of two percent as a minimum increase and a ceiling of six percent maximum wage increase. The agreement also has a reopener for 2010 to negotiate COLAs for 2011 and 2012.
Fiscal Note
The cost to implement the CBA for 2010 is estimated at $135,000.  Costs for 2011 and 2012 cannot be estimated because the COLA has not been negotiated.  

ATTACHMENTS

Proposed Ordinance 2010-0197
Fiscal Note

Transmittal letter, received March 18, 2010
INVITED

1.  Jim Johnson, Labor Negotiator, Labor Relations, Department of Executive Services

2.  Bill Dennis, Research Director, Washington State Council of County and City 
Employees, Council 2, Local 2084-SC 
3.  Mike West, President, Washington State Council of County and City Employees, 
Council 2, Local 2084-SC
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